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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 2  February 2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Community News 

Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went throughout the year) 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the      
   Tambellup CRC will be held on  
the 14th February from 1.30pm 

Notice of Annual General Meeting  

Broomehill Netball Club AGM 

Wednesday 2 March 2022 

7pm 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

All members and interested players          
welcome. Please contact Rachael on      

0408 938 184 with any queries 

Tambellup Hockey Club 

AGM 

 

17th of February 2022  

6:30pm 
 

At the Tambellup Pavilion. 

THANK YOU! 
Thank you for the messages, cards and support after the   

passing of my Dad recently. 

They are very much appreciated. 

Many thanks – Jo Taylor and Family 

 

Thank you! 
I would like to thank all those who called in on 
January 6th to share tea and cake with me to 

celebrate my 90th birthday. Thank you to   
everyone for cards, flowers, scratchies and 

good wishes personally or on facebook. Special 
thanks to the Tambellup Cake Decorating girls 

who produced such a beautifully decorated cake 
for the occasion. What a masterpiece!!  

Too special to cut 
Thanks to my lovely family who travelled many 

miles to share the occasion with me 
I feel so lucky 
Gloria Hilder 



 Topics    February 2022 Page 3 

 

AGM 

TUESDAY 15 FEB, 2022  

7pm  

CLUBHOUSE  

Apologies to Kristy  

tagcsecretary@gmail.com 

   

Homedics Shiatsu Massager 

seat with heater 
$10 

Kenwood Chef mixer with 3     

paddles 
$20 

Cowhide Mat $15 

2xSingle Bed egg carton         

underlays 
$4 each 

Port-a-cot  $10 

Pram $10 

Wooden Change Table $8 

Baby Walker  $4 

Cat Carry Cage $8 

Plus plenty more bargain's!! 
Joyleen (9824 1665) 

For Sale at the Broomehill Op Shop 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax:  9825 1152   Email:   
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 
The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 17 February 
2022 commencing at 3.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of 
the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however physical      dis-
tancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan 
to attend a Council meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 
3555 to register before the meeting.   
 
SHIRE WELCOMES ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
Following the departure of former CEO Chris Jackson from the Shire in         
December due to health concerns, the Council is pleased to welcome incoming 
Acting CEO Rob Stewart.  Mr Stewart is well known in local government circles 
in the region, having enjoyed a long stint as CEO at the Shire of Plantagenet.  
He has more recently filled temporary CEO roles at a number of regional local 
governments.  
 
Mr Stewart commenced with the Shire on Monday 10 January 2022 and will be 
in the role until a substantive CEO is appointed. 
 
COVID-19 
Don’t become complacent - keep yourself and your family members safe, by 
continuing to implement the   following measures: 

• practise physical distancing (keep at least 1.5 metres or two arms lengths from each other) 

• practise good personal hygiene (wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser and 
cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue or use your elbow) 

• stay home if unwell, and if you are experiencing flu-like symptoms, get tested for COVID-19 
• download the Service WA app for quick and easy venue check-ins – available from the Apple 

App Store or Google Play Store. 
 
It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, 
including: 

• WA State Government COVID updates - https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-
coronavirus 

• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  
• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 

 
FROM THE DECEMBER COUNCIL MEETING 

Late in 2021, local governments were invited to provide feedback on the Local Government          
Reforms currently being considered as part of the Local Government Act Review.  At the December 
meeting, the Council resolved to provide feedback to the Department of Local Government, Sport 
and Cultural Industries and the WA Local Government Association.  
 
The Council determined to adopt a Town Planning Scheme amendment (for the purpose of            
advertising), to change the zoning of the former bowling club site in Tambellup and adjacent vacant 
lots from ‘Special Use’ to ‘Town Centre’.  The amendment will be advertised for public comment in 
due course. 
 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
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Minutes of the December 2021 Council meeting are available on the Shire’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au 
 
WORKS 
While most of the works crew took leave over December and January, a small team remained on 
duty to respond to incidental matters that arose. 
 
Before Christmas, works continued on Toolbrunup Rd, where reconstruction and sealing of a       
section to Tallents Rd is progressing. Clearing and clean up along this stretch has been completed, 
and culvert extensions and pegging of the job commenced.  We thank everyone for their patience 
while our staff were working on site during harvest, and advise that works will recommence late in 
January.  If you are traveling in the vicinity please be aware of workers on site and observe warning 
signage.   
 
Our green spaces appeared to cope well with the spate of hot weather over December and January, 
thanks to the efforts of parks and gardens staff.  Unfortunately the Broomehill Oval got a little dry, 
due to the failure of the pump over Christmas.  The pump has since been replaced, and with regular 
watering, we hope it will recover within a short period.  A new reticulation system is being designed 
for the Broomehill Recreational Complex, which will include the new landscaping incorporated into 
the accessibility upgrade works, as well as existing lawn and gardens.  
 
At the December Council meeting, the Council resolved to accept a tender from Albany City Motors 
for the purchase of an Isuzu six wheel truck with two-way tipping body, to replace the current Isuzu 
beaver tail truck. This purchase is consistent with the Council’s Ten Year Plant Replacement        
Program, which ensures a modern, well maintained fleet is maintained. 
 
Work has commenced on a new carpark at the Broomehill Primary School with the site formed up 
and  gravelled ready for sealing.  We anticipate the bitumen trucks will be onsite early in February to 
seal the area.  Kerbing and line marking will also be completed.  The new car park will enhance the 
safety of the area, providing defined parking, one way traffic flow, separate school bus entrance, 
disabled parking, ‘kiss and drop’ zone and a safe pathway to the school for students. 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT INITIATIVES 
The Shire has been fortunate in recent months to be able to access two programs that will enhance 
its ability to support the community during an emergency. 
 
Funding was received from the National Disaster          
Resilience Program for the purchase of a 33kva           
generator permanently mounted on a trailer, and           
electrical work at the Broomehill Recreational Complex, 
Broomehill Works Depot, Tambellup Community Pavilion 
and Tambellup Works Depot.  The generator will allow 
these sites to be powered during an    emergency if there 
is a power outage – especially relevant to the Complex 
and Pavilion, which are the Shire’s nominated welfare 
centres in the case of an emergency evacuation.  The 
Council appreciates the support of the State Emergency Management Committee, which              
administered this program in WA. 
 
The other program which the Shire has been able to access is the Australian Government’s 
Strengthening Telecommunications Against Natural Disasters (STAND) program, which has seen 
NBN satellite-connection devices installed at the Broomehill Recreational Complex and Tambellup 
Community Pavilion.  During an emergency, these devices will provide internet and phone access 
even if the Telstra or Optus services have failed.  The program has been supported by DFES and 
the WA Government. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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While we sincerely hope our community is not placed in a situation where we need to test these    
initiatives, it is reassuring to know they are available to support our residents during difficult times. 
 

DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM UPDATE  
 

Holland Park Nature Playground 
…..And it’s finished!!  Have your kids checked it out yet? We believe it was a popular spot over the 
holiday break, with locals and visitors alike.  Our thanks to contractor James McLean and crew from 
South Coast   Nature Play for the excellent job, with the installation finished just in time for school 
holidays.  The new     equipment, which includes an all-abilities swing and a timber bridge across 
the creek, is purposely ‘rustic’ in design, which will ensure it lasts for many years with minimal 
maintenance required.  We are aware the site is a bit of a dust bowl at present, and we will be    
backfilling the gaps with additional wood chip mulch in coming weeks to resolve the issue. 
 

We think the tractor provides a nice introduction to the now-celebrated Horsepower Highway 
which starts at the Broomehill-Gnowangerup Rd – the question is, does our tractor need a 
name?  Suggestions welcome, contact the Shire by email – mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au!  

Broomehill Recreational Complex Accessibility Upgrade 
The Complex worksite was a hive of activity prior to Christmas, with work underway to construct the 
ramps from the Oval, and installation of the limestone block terracing.  Contractors are back on site 
after the break, and works are proceeding well. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Broomehill Town Centre Upgrade 
The contract for the works to be undertaken at the intersection of Journal St and Great Southern 
Highway has been awarded to Environmental Industries, with work due to commence at the end of 
January 2022.   Initially the project was purely a street scaping exercise, involving paving, plantings 
and street furniture,    however it became apparent that the existing design of the intersection does 
not comply with Main Roads standards for heavy vehicle access.  The designs have now been   
modified, and the ensuing works will     provide safe access for all road users, as well as improving 
the streetscape.  We look forward to this project commencing. 
Holland Track Interpretive Centre 
We are advised the consultants have completed the research phase of the project, and are now 
working on content for the panels to be installed under the new gazebo, which will be positioned   
adjacent to the   Broomehill Museum.  The project also includes signage for a townsite heritage 
walk trail, and the content for these panels is being developed.  Staff will be working closely with the 
consultants, the Council and the Broomehill Heritage Group, to ensure the resulting interpretation is 
appropriate.   
 
Water Efficiency Projects 
We are anticipating the installation of the second tank, to be located adjacent to the Tambellup 
Works Depot on Donald St, in the next few weeks.  A standpipe controller will be installed on the 
tank, providing another public water outlet, and completing this project. 
 
IT’S STILL BUSHFIRE SEASON ………. 
All residents are advised the PROHIBITED burning period is in place until 14 FEBRUARY 2022  
inclusive.  No burning is permitted during this period. 
The RESTRICTED burning period applies from 15 FEBRUARY 2022 until 15 APRIL 2022.  Permits 
to light fires are required to be obtained during this period, through your Brigade Fire Control Officer. 
February often presents the most challenging conditions for our volunteer brigades, with extremes 
of weather the norm.  Please remain vigilant when working outdoors, or with anything that may 
cause a fire. 
 
COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire          
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents 
are   available in alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 
 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and 
clicking on the ‘Our Shire’ tab. 
 
FEEDBACK 
We welcome feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on 
Shire   related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 
• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your 
name and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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REMINDER TO VOLUNTEER BUSH FIRE BRIGADE MEMBERS 

COVID-19 VACCINATION MANDATE  

As previously communicated, a State Government COVID-19 mandate issued on Friday 12 November 
2021, requires all Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade members to be fully vaccinated by 31 January 2022 to be 
able to attend a fire. 
 
The Public Health Directions place obligations on both the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and individuals 
to comply.  Breaches of a Public Health Directions Notice is an offence and could result in a fine of up to 
$20,000 for individuals or $100,000 for bodies corporate. 
 
What does this mean for the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup? 
The Public Health Directions place an obligation on the Shire to Broomehill-Tambellup to: 

Ensure Bush Fire Brigade Volunteers who are unvaccinated by the required date do not attend fire 
and emergency services sites in breach as identified in the Public Health Directions.  

The Shire must keep a register which details the COVID-19 vaccination status of its volunteers. 
 
What does this mean for you? 
The Public Health Directions place an obligation on individual Bush Fire Brigade Volunteers to: 

Not attend sites in breach of the Public Health Direction; and 
To provide evidence of their vaccination status to the Shire.  

 
If you are not yet vaccinated: 

We strongly encourage you to get vaccinated as a matter of priority. Access to vaccine is now wide-

spread, with clinics running locally in Katanning and surrounding communities.  To find a clinic and 

make a booking, go to:  https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking/ .  Alternatively, speak 

to your GP. 

 
If you have been vaccinated: 
If you have already received at least two COVID-19 vaccinations, then please provide evidence of your 
vaccination status via email to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au . 
 
Any private medical information you provide to the Shire will be kept confidentially in accordance with 
the Australian Privacy Principles and stored in a secure records file. 
 
The mandate places the Shire in a difficult position, in acknowledging and appreciating the value of volun-
teers in our community, and having to place mandatory requirements upon you. We thank you for your 
understanding. Please appreciate we are implementing State Government Directions.  If you have any 
queries or concerns, please contact the Acting Chief Executive Officer on 9825 3555.  
 
Rob Stewart 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 

https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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OFFAL Season 13 
With heartfelt thanks to Ros, Corenea and their families. 

This is some of the men of OFFAL ten years ago (2012)! 

This month we begin rocking again for OFFAL Season 13 

Monday 21st February 
See you on the track! 

Coach 

Introduction for Topics  

KidCare 
Hello my name is Pearl Draper, and I am pleased to announce that I have         
commenced working for Relationship’s Australia WA (RAWA) as a counsellor for 
the KidCare program in Tambellup. I work alongside Kerry Smith who is the      
Aboriginal Resource Worker.  KidCare is an Aboriginal Community Support       
Program that aims to provide a safe place in which to help Aboriginal community 
members (individuals and their families) to address the many issues that face 
families today.  Our service is free and we respect the privacy of clients. I can be 
contacted on 6164  0653. Kerry can be contacted on 6164  0655 or mobile        
0488 914 873. Our workplace (office) is called Lynthia’s Place, and is on the      
corner of Garrity Street and Tambellup West Road, Tambellup. You can also    
contact us on our email addresses kerry.smith@relationshipswa.org.au and 
pearl.draper@relationshipswa.org.au .  

RAWA delivers programs during school terms in Katanning on Mondays at Kobeelya and in Tambellup on Tuesdays at Lynthia’s 
Place. A flyer with dates, times and locations will be released shortly. All Aboriginal community members are welcome to attend 
the programs facilitated by Kerry and, if you live in Tambellup, Katanning, Broomehill, Cranbrook, Gnowangerup or Kojonup you 
can access counselling support provided by Pearl. Remember to Be Aware and Care. 

mailto:kerry.smith@relationshipswa.org.au
mailto:pearl.draper@relationshipswa.org.au
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Tambellup Bowling 
Club 

Please note Covid restrictions in place from 31/01/2022 
for all users of the Tambellup Community Pavilion. 

These rules will be in place until altered by the government. 

We have sought advice from Clubs WA and Bowls WA on this matter 

1.  Proof of double vaccination or exemption required for all over 16 players 
and spectators. No proof, no access. Digital or paper acceptable. If not   
using the Service WA app you could be asked for proof of identity. Proof 
not recorded and will need to be provided on every visit. To prevent delays 
at the door, please have proof ready. 

2.  The "Covid marshal" will stamp your wrist to assist catering and  bar staff. 

Welcome to 2022 everybody! 

 

• What will be in the pipeline for Tambellup CWA in 2022? 

• Is there a role for Tambellup CWA in our present circumstances? 

• What would you like to see happen in your local area in 2022? 

• How will Covid-19, and omicron affect us here in Tambellup? 

• Would consolidating our community groups be of interest? 
 

If so, who would you approach – what are your interests? 

 

There are lots of questions and unknowns ahead of us, but most of all, the question of whether there is a role for CWA in present 
day Tambellup.  Maybe it is time for that role to change.  Come along and have your say, show your support or let us know how 
we could do it better.  

 

CWA Tambellup would also like to inform the community that as a group, we are no longer able to provide catering services on a 
broad scale.  Some of our individual members are happy to assist other groups when able, but cannot continue to organise and 
facilitate events in their own right. 

 

Our Annual General Meeting will be held at 10am on Thursday, 10th February 2022 followed straight after by our normal 
meeting over morning tea. 

 

If you are new to the district, or are looking for a way to meet people and contribute to your community, you are most welcome 
to join us on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

 
AGM & Meeting 

 

Thursday, 10th February 2022 

At 10.00am 

in the Tambellup CWA Rooms, Henry St, Tambellup 
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CRC Memberships are 

now due 

If you haven’t done so already, pop 

in to the CRC and apply for 2022 

Membership. 

Members get cheaper prices on 

services provided and 1 hr free per 

week of computer/internet usage. 

CONDITIONS OF MEMBERSHIP 

• Membership of the Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
Inc. is open to members of the Tambellup and districts   
community on presentation of identification and             
membership fee: January to December annually. 

• The annual Membership fee entitles the member to attend 
and vote at general meetings. 

• Management Committee of the Tambellup CRC is elected 
from the membership at Annual General Meetings. 

• Membership entitles member to one hour free internet   
access per week per Member in addition to discounted 
rates off selected services. 

• Benefits of Membership (free hour per week computer time, 
  reduced fees etc) are not transferable or cumulative. 
 
Rules and Regulations: 
 
1. To use the Tambellup CRC and its equipment as directed 

by the Coordinator and Staff. 
 
2. To respect other members and users of the Tambellup 

CRC so as not to disadvantage and disturb their use.     
Parents are to supervise their children at all times at 
the Tambellup CRC. 

 
3. No smoking within the Tambellup CRC. Food and drink 

not allowed near books or computer equipment. 
 
4.  Not to display offensive or restricted material on the monitor 

or to print any such material. 
 
5.  Report any anomalies, faults or damage with equipment to 

Staff member on duty. 
 
6. Pay all charges within payment terms of invoice and renew  
 membership prior to its expiry date. 
 
7.  Do not alter settings or interfere with Equipment or Network.  
 Membership will be instantly terminated for any abuse of 

the  Equipment or Network. 
 
8. The Coordinator has the right to withdraw membership  
 privileges for any non-compliance with the outlined        

conditions. 
 
9. Any grievance of these conditions may be made in writing 

to the Chairperson who will investigate. 
 
10.  The Tambellup CRC Management Committee reserves the 

right to alter the Conditions of Membership and withdraw or 
change any of the services and equipment. Notice of such 
change will be via the notice board within the Tambellup 
CRC. 

Application for Membership 
Tambellup CRC 

January 2022 - December 2022 

 Jan 2022 ✓  

Single Adult $25.00  

Family 

(Includes School Attendees up to 17 years) 
$40.00  

Junior 

(School Attendees up to 17) 
$5.00  

Senior 

(Card # _________________________) 
$10.00  

Clubs $15.00  

Donations $_________  

Tambellup CRC 
34 Norrish Street 

Ph: 9825 1177 
tambellup@crc.net.au 

www.tambellupcrc.net.au 
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Broomehill - Tambellup 

Community Phonebooks 2022 
The Tambellup CRC is updating the community 

phonebooks for the new year. 

PLEASE LET US KNOW - 

If your entry in the last edition is out of date, 

If you are new to town and wish to be included,  

If your community group’s contact information 

needs updating 

 

We need the help of the community to ensure we 

provide up to date information. 

 Call 9825 1177 | email topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

 

 

 

2022 is here and the Corner Shop Museum Inc., will be back opening on the last 
Friday morning of each month from 9am. 

 

Dates: 

  28 Jan 2022    25 Feb 2022   25 Mar 2022 

  29 Apr 2022    27 May 2022   24 Jun 2022 

  29 Jul 2022    26 Aug 2022   30 Sep 2022 

  28 Oct 2022    25 Nov 2022 

 

If you are interested in the history of our local 
area, like to sort and display old things or have 
a story to tell about days of old, please feel free 
to join us at the Old Station Masters House on 

Norrish Street. 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  4 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

5 
TA Tennis 
Coaching 

1 2 
Afterschool 
Activities 

3 

6 7 8 9 
Afterschool 
Activities 

10 Recycling 11 
Broomehill 
Antique and 
Craft Fair 
 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

12 
Broomehill 
Antique and 
Craft Fair 
 
TA Tennis 
Coaching 

13 
TA Uniting 
Church 
 
TA Bowling 
Club Mixed 
Triples 

14 
Provide First-
Aid Course 
 
Interagency 
Meeting 

15 
TA Golf Club 
AGM 

16 
Afterschool 
Activities 

17 
TA Hockey 
AGM 

18 
Make XERO 
count 
 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

19 
TA Tennis 
Coaching 

20 
TA Juniors 
Doubles Tennis 
Tournament 

21 22 23 
Afterschool 
Activities 

24 Recycling 
 
Great Southern 
Treasures    
Bobtail Trail 
Morning Tea 
 
Seniors Lunch 

25 
GoFigured 
Workshop 
 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

26 
TA Tennis 
Coaching 

27 
TA Uniting 
Church 
 
Family Fun 
Day 

28      
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


